
CITY OF LONG BEACH
333 W. OCEAN BOULEVARD

COUNCIL CHAMBER, 3:00 PM

TUESDAY, JANUARY 5, 2010
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES

Val Lerch, Chair 
Gerrie Schipske, Vice Chair 
Rae Gabelich, Member

FINISHED AGENDA & MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER
see media

At 3:06 P.M., Chair Lerch called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL

Lerch and GabelichCouncilmembers 
Present:

SchipskeCouncilmembers 
Absent:

Also present: Heather Mahood, Assistant Chief City Attorney; William Blair, Deputy Chief 
of Police; Jeff Craig, Deputy Chief of Police; Joe Stilinovich, Commander, Training 
Division; Braden Phillips, Manager, Administration Bureau; and Gloria Harper, City Clerk 
Specialist.

see media

1. 10-0032 Recommendation to receive and file the minutes of the Public Safety 
Committee meeting of Tuesday, November 17, 2009.

A motion was made by Member Gabelich, seconded by Chair Lerch, 
to receive and file the minutes of the Public Safety Committee 
meeting of Tuesday, November 17, 2009. The motion carried by the 
following vote:

Yes: 2 - Lerch and Gabelich

Absent: 1 - Schipske

SECOND ROLL CALL

Lerch, Schipske and GabelichCouncilmembers 
Present:

see media
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2. 09-1135 Recommendation to discuss Police staffing.

William Blair, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke and introduced Jeff Craig, 
Deputy Chief of Police. 

Jeff Craig, Deputy Chief of Police, gave a staff report and responded to 
questions. 

Vice Mayor Lerch spoke. 

Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

Jeff Craig, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Braden Phillips, Manager, Administration Bureau, spoke. 

Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

Councilwoman Gabelich spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Councilwoman Gabelich spoke. 

Joe Stilinovich, Commander, Training Division, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Councilwoman Gabelich spoke. 

Jeff Craig, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Vice Mayor Lerch spoke. 

Jeff Craig, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Braden Phillips, Manager, Administration Bureau, spoke. 

Vice Mayor Lerch spoke. 

Jeff Craig, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke. 
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A dialogue ensued. 

Braden Phillips, Manager, Administration Bureau, spoke. 

Vice Mayor Lerch spoke. 

Councilwoman Gabelich spoke. 

Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

David Wodynski, Manager, Budget and Performance Management 
Bureau, spoke. 

Councilwoman Schipske requested a memo from the City Manager’s 
Office/Financial Management regarding the designation of Prop H funds 
to date. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

Braden Phillips, Manager, Administration Bureau, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued.

A motion was made by Member Gabelich, seconded by Vice Chair 
Schipske, to receive and file the report on Police staffing.  The 
motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 3 - Lerch, Schipske and Gabelich

see media

3. 10-0033 Recommendation to discuss Domestic Violence.

William Blair, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke. 

Alex Avila, Lieutenant, Family Services Division, gave a brief 
presentation and introduced several representatives from various 
domestic violence facilities to address the Committee. 

Sharon Wie, Woman's Advisory Group (W.A.G.) representative, spoke. 

Mary Walton, Clinical Director, Interval House, spoke. 

TuLynn Smylie, Women Shelter of Long Beach representative, spoke. 

Vicki Doolittle, Executive Director, Su Casa, spoke. 
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Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

William Blair, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Sharon Wie, Woman’s Advisory Group (W.A.G.) representative, spoke. 

Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

William Blair, Deputy Chief of Police, spoke. 

Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

Councilwoman Gabelich spoke. 

Vice Mayor Lerch spoke. 

Erica Jewell, Children's Clinic representative, spoke. 

Councilwoman Schipske spoke. 

Vice Mayor Lerch spoke. 

Councilwoman Gabelich spoke.

A motion was made by Vice Chair Schipske, seconded by Member 
Gabelich, to receive and file the report on Domestic Violence.  The 
motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 3 - Lerch, Schipske and Gabelich

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  Members of the public are invited to address the Committee.
see media

No members of the public addressed the committee.

ADJOURNMENT
see media

At 4:18 P.M., there being no objection, Chair Lerch declared the meeting adjourned.
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